New phones are in at station 51!  YAY!  They are hosting a class for 4 employees to learn how to use the new system.  That will be Kim, Chief Dutton, Chief Cassin, and Chief Brown.  Once they learn how to use the system, they will teach the department.  Patience please!  And please be gentle with the new phones.  

On the subject of phones…when making calls to station 51 the crew line (859-6073) should be used when it is not business related.  It will save both your time on hold, and the staff’s time answering non-business calls.  

A new roster will be out soon.  Be sure to verify your information and if changes need to be made, let Kim know.

Welcome new hires:  Brian McRoberts, Kerry Bancroft, Jason Bailey, Mike Combs, Kirk Schilling, and James Murphy.  Also hired as WRTFD reserves (not EMAS employees) are Jerry Harder, Gary Borden, Joe Marcum, and John McMillan.

Derek Blice, Jason Tibbetts, and Robert Crocker have been released from the department for failure to meet minimum requirements.  Lara Stratton has moved into the rank of Auxiliary.

Art Sink and Andy Martindale are on a one year leave of absence for Paramedic school.  Good luck to both!

Congratulations to Steve Rowland for being named Firefighter of the Quarter for the Third Quarter 1998.

Aerial update.

Chiefs spot on November schedule.

Medic meeting November 11, 1998 at 1300 hours at station 51.

New preceptor program.  

Board of Directors recently passes Salaries & Benefits package.

Tanker 52 must remain in service, even when the crew is at station 51 for training.  Either have enough people to bring both pieces, or be prepared to go back to station 52 to get it.

Station 52 is no longer to be an after party crash site.  On duty officers will be responsible.

All employees who are between the ages of 30-39 must obtain a physical. Please call over to Community Occupational Health (865-8060) to schedule an appointment. The address is 1664 W. Smith Valley Road. You must complete your physical by January 1,1998. There should be a medical questionaire in your mailbox that you need to complete before you go to Occupational Health. If you receive a physical from your other place of employment, you  may submit it, but it must be less than six months old. These physicals must contain a standard physical exam, hearing test, vision test, spirometry, urinalysis, and occupational medical profile I blood work. All physicals may be turned into the administrative assistance at Station 51. See Carey with all questions.

The Safety Committee has been re-established. Kevin Johnson is the committee head. The other members are Carey Slauter, Casey Arkins, Mike Tibbets, Jeff Smith, and Eric Brown. Items currently being  discussed are use of seat belts, accountability tags, SCBA monthly checks, and protective clothing. Please see any committee member with any concerns or questions. 

DID YOU KNOW…..?

- That the area known as the Kennedy Space Center in Cape Canveral Florida covers 220 square miles! That’s nearly the size of Johnson County!  And it employs 25,000 workers (that’s almost every man, woman, and child in our entire fire district!).

- That the Endeavor, the shuttle built to replace the challenger (and currently the newest) cost 1.7 billion dollars in 1992.  It took 3 years to build it.  It weighs 172,000 pounds and is built to be able to stay in orbit up to 28 days.

LOOKING BACK……… 5 & 10 YEARS

I couldn’t find the diaries I use to obtain this information, so I’ll have to skip this month. Sorry.

Paramedics:  From now on, please do not “pre-open” any E.T.T.’s.   Although this practice makes it handy for us, it certainly is not in the patient’s best interest.  First it makes an already un-sterile field even worse, and secondly, it breeds complacency in the fact that medics may attempt the “one size fits all” approach similar to that commonly used w/ cervical collars.

